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Last Call! 
Divisional Council Meeting 

 

by ​Jonathan Simerly​ on July 08 

Our July Divisional Council Meeting is right around the corner! Please come to the Rustic 
Cow Ice Cream and Smoothie Parlor in Newport at 11 AM! We will be talking about our 
plans for the year, setting up for future meetings, and doing a service project! See you 
there! 

 



 

Fall Rally 
October 20th - Pigeon Forge, Tennessee 

Fall Rally is fastly approaching! Come meet key clubbers from all around on October 20th at 
the Dollywood amusement park in Pigeon Forge, Tennessee. Fall Rally is a blast and is a 
great time! More details to come as we get closer to the date! 

Youth Opportunities Fund 
DEADLINE: October 15th 

The Youth Opportunities Fund (YOF) is an endowed fund for Key Club International held within 
the Kiwanis International Children’s Fund. This fund helps Key Clubs and Key Club members 
serve the world by providing grants for service opportunities and scholarships for members. 
Applications must be received by October 15th. You can request anywhere from $100 - $2000 
for any service project. If you need to know more please contact me or visit keyclub.org 

 

Summer is Winding Down  
We are in the last few weeks of our summer vacation from school! As school comes to a start 
again, I encourage you to start your new Key Club year off strong! Be courageous! Organize a 
project! Empower your Year!! 

 

Mark the Date - Calendar 
July 13-15​ : Summer Board Meeting October 20​ : Fall Rally 

July 19​ : Divisional Council Meeting November 2-4​ : Kiwanis Family Conference 

October 1​: Annual Dues Payable 

 

 



 

 

Contact Information & Resources 

 
Jonathan H. Simerly 

Lieutenant Governor, Division 5B 

Cosby High School 

 

Phone:423-608-4610 

Email: jonathan@ktkey,org 

simerly3501@gmail.com 

 

Join Remind! 

Text ​@div5b​ ​to ​81010 

 

Social Media 

Instagram: @div5b 

Twitter:​ ​@Division5b 

 

 

 

  




